  Vestry Meeting
July 25, 2021

Members Present:  Mother Mary Schrom Breese, Jenny Loyd, Jill Gray, John Simpson, Charlie Meadows, Treasurer and Sally Sturges. Nancy Floyd was noted as absent.
The meeting was opened with prayer from Mother Mary.
Minutes of the June 27, 2021 were presented.  Motion was made by Jill to approve the minutes.  Motion seconded by John.  Motion passed. 
Treasurer Report:
Charlie presented the Treasurer's Report for June 2021. Charlie stated that investments have continued to improve each month.   Motion was made by Jill to approve the report.  Motion seconded by John.  Motion passed.
Old Business:
Mother Mary brought up the church doing some kind of outreach for the community.  After discussion, Motion was made by Sally to purchase (3) $100.00 vouchers from Floyds to be given to the school superintendent to use at her discretion for students in need of food.  Motion seconded by Jill.  Motion passed.
The Vestry then had a lengthy discussion on needs of the community and programs that might be available and prayed together for guidance.
The Eucharist planned for the Red Buffalo Ranch was discussed.  It is being held September 12th at 4:00 pm with members from congregations in Independence, Coffeyville and Neodesha attending also.  There will not be Eucharist in Sedan that morning.  After the service by Bishop Bascom, everyone will return to the fair building for a meal catered by Buck’s BBQ.  John agreed to reserve the building, Jenny will talk with the school and the Sedan public transportation and Mother Mary will see Dana at Bucks for information.
It was decided the Vestry needs to meet again on August 8th to finalize plans.
The vestry also felt it was time to have more activities so there will be a new appliance blessing and potluck dinner on August 22nd after church and move Vestry meeting to August 29th.

New Business
No New Business presented.

There being no further business, motion as made by John to adjourn.  Motion seconded by Jill.  Motion passed.

The next vestry meeting will be August 29, 2021.


Respectfully Submitted
Jenny Loyd, Clerk
